 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

September 5, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Vincent Grady.
Attendees for the Board: 

Vincent Grady 

Scott Prentiss 

William Moran 
William Higgins 
Paul Benis 

Donald Hayward 

Patrick Droney 

David Ragion 

Maureen Brennan 

Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment
Debra Chapin stated the Commissioner List may be wrong on the website.  Vincent Grady stated that he will look into it. Kevin Davis stated he had plates that were made for the Commissioners.  Mr. Davis stated that a 125year anniversary committee will be putting on a series of events during the year beginning 2020 into 2021.  Mr. Davis is looking for a match of funds from the District. 
The minutes of the rescheduled Regular Commission meeting held on June 13, 2019 were read aloud by William Higgins.   Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd William Moran to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed.  Scott Prentiss asked that the number to be put into the Capitol fund will be over $7900,000.00.  Chief Richards stated that is due to the series of items.  Chief Richards stated the tax check from the town was received on August 20th.  Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by David Ragion.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Fire Marshals Reports for June, July and August were passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski stated the Burnham Street fire investigation was missing from the report.  Donald Hayward asked when the JFK School project was starting. Deputy Fire Marshal Ed Shirley stated plans will be here next month and construction starts next June.  Motion by Patrick Droney, 2nd by William Moran to approve as amended.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Training Officers Reports for June, July and August.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reports three members now in Firefighter I and one in Firefighter I.  Deputy Chief Januszewski stated two cadet members completed the Intro to the Fire Service.  Scott Prentiss stated it was nice to see the increase in hours.  Maureen Brennan asked the status of the Grant.  Deputy Chief Januszewski stated it is moving forward.  Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Donald Hayward to approve presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Chiefs Report for June, July and August were passed out and discussed.  Chief Richards stated there were multiple repairs and vehicles out of service.  Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by William Moran to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Committees
By law, Station 2, Apparatus and LOSAP Committees will be meeting in the Fall. 

Old Business
Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reported the NIST Grant is moving along well on buildings in town and at UCONN.  The scanning process began late, and a no-cost extension was granted. 

Scott Prentiss spoke about discussions with CREC concerning cadet training partnership.  A conference call took place on September 5, 2019.  Scott Prentiss stated CREC is looking for a statewide plan involving 34 towns with an outreach program.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski notified the other Enfield Districts.  More discussion will follow.  Donald Hayward stated the District website should expand on the info on it and add access. 

New Business
Motion to give the Firefighters Association a match of $2000 for the 125 Anniversary events.  Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Maureen Brennan to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Motion by Donald Hayward, 2nd by William Moran to go into Executive Session at 8:22 p.m.  
The Board came out of Executive Session at 9:16 p.m.  No votes taken. 

Motion by William Moran, 2nd by Paul Benis to accept Chiefs recommendation for the 2 new candidates for filling the vacant full time positions and the list to be valid for 1 year.   Motion passed by 8 in favor, 1 abstention (Droney)
 Motion to adjourn at 9:77 p.m. by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Paul Benis. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins
Clerk-Treasurer
